
 

 

 

Pupil Premium Statement 

The Pupil Premium is an amount of money the government allocates to each school, to 

support all pupils to reach their potential. It is particularly aimed at pupils coming from 

disadvantaged backgrounds, who may also be in receipt of free school meals. It includes 

all children who have been in receipt of free school meals over a six year period.  

Wingrove Primary School’s pupil premium funding for 2012/13 was £77,344.  In 

2013/14 this figure was £114,300 @£900 per pupil. There were 127 pupils who were 

eligible. In 2014/15 the amount was increased to £1,300 per pupil. There were 126 pupils 

eligible and the amount was £163,800. The 2015/16 allocation is £155,760 for 118 pupils 

@ £1,320 each (the allocation was increased again).  

We use Pupil Premium for a range of interventions and support services, including: 

 Providing small group work with experienced teachers focussed on overcoming 

gaps in learning, in English and maths 

 Additional teacher support for SEN funded pupils – employed full time  

 Additional learning opportunities provided through learning mentors, trained TAs 

or external agencies 

 Y6 residential subsidy 

 Subsidy for all visits at 50% for children in receipt of FSM 

 Breakfast Club subsidy for FSM 

 Specialist support in the form of Educational Psychologists, Kalmer Counsellors 

and therapists 

 The appointment of Administrative Assistant, introduction of Administrative 

Officer and Pupil and Family Support officer to provide specific support to 

children and families 

 Purchasing specific resources to support children in receipt of FSM, including lap 

tops, I Pads and replenishing the library to introduce a lending library for families 

 Refurbishing the Community Room to enable parents to develop their skills 

 Transport to events and competitions 

 Additional teaching staff in year 6 to provide focused teaching to smaller groups 

The pupil premium funding has enabled us to provide these interventions and support. As 

a result, by the time pupils leave the school, at the end of Year 6, we have completely 

closed the gap between the attainment of our pupils eligible for free school meals and 

non- free meals pupils.  

 


